
This Year We Will Make Mistakes and 

from them we will Learn and Grow 

ST. Agnes School  

October  2016 Newsletter 

Hello Parents and Guardians,                   

September seems to have flown by… the students have arrived, 

ready to learn!   

The beginning of school is always exciting and eventful and this year was no 

different. We welcomed new students and staff to our school at our opening 

assembly and our theme for September was “Being a Welcoming Friend”. We 

also introduced our “butterfly theme”. I am excited to hear our students us-

ing language that captures a growth mindset (“I really struggled but I know I 

have learned something!”). Our students have done a very good job of making 

new students and staff feel welcome. I am very proud of our students for 

this. Our students have continued to create friendships and build community – 

which continues to be an on-going theme at St. Agnes. The Catholic Graduate 

Expectation that we will focus on for October is “Being a Discerning Believer”. 

Ask your child(ren) about what this might look like at school and at home.  

LET’S GET FIT!!!! - Our FITNESS FRENZY fundraiser will be start-

ing soon. The actual event will take place on Oct. 20, 2016. Information will be 

coming home soon. Please consider donating money to our school and promoting 

this fundraiser with relatives to help your child(ren) raise money for our 

school. Money raised will go toward supporting your children’s programs in 

school.  WE NEED YOUR HELP!!!! …we are setting a goal of $10,000!  

Our school is fortunate to have a church beside us. All our masses 

will be celebrated at St. Agnes Church. Please read the newsletters to find 

out the dates or call us at school. You are most welcome to join us in celebrat-

ing mass. Our students will be given opportunities to prepare the masses with 

their teachers and classmates, and to participate in one way or another (altar 

servers, choir, readings, etc. )  

Please visit our website at http://stagnes.wcdsb.ca  for information about our 

school and community. And don’t forget to follow us on Twitter at 

www.twitter.com/@stagnesces. 

Thanksgiving is my favourite time of the year! The beauty of this 

season is a precious gift from God.  It is a time for family and friends and to 

reflect on how fortunate we are and how thankful we should be for all that we 

have. I wish you a wonderful Thanksgiving weekend! Enjoy time with loved 

ones and thank God for them!  

 

 Sincerely,  

Gloria Lasovich 
 Gloria Lasovich 
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OCTOBER  EVENTS 

 16th—First Communion 

Parent Meeting 

 19th—We Day 

 20th—Fitness Frenzy 

 21st —PA Day 

 23rd—Confirmation Parent 

Meeting 

 30th—Halloween 

http://stagnes.wcdsb.ca
http://www.twitter.com/@stagnesces


St. Agnes School Achievement Data – EQAO – 2015-2016 

Below, you will find our EQAO information from last year’s assessment. Staff will use this in-

formation as well as current class assessments, report card data and other standardized as-

sessments to help us with our school improvement planning for this year. For more information 

on our EQAO data, please visit www.EQAO.ca  and go to the “parents” tab.  

  

Spirit League 

Naming The Colour Houses 

The students will be voting on new names for their colour houses.  The students will remain in the same 

groups as last year, however they will have a cool new name for this year.  Stay tuned for the voting 

results. 

The Spirit Team is organizing a Thanksgiving food drive to help others who are in need in our 

local community. The food will be donated to the St. Vincent de Paul group through St. 

Agnes Church. We are collecting any non-perishable items, 

however the food bank is in special need of pasta sauce, cereal, 

canned fruits and vegetables, and lunch snack items for kids. The 

food drive will run from Wednesday September 28, 2016 to Friday 

October 7, 2016. A point will be given for every item that your 

child brings in for his/her colour house.  Thank you for your 

generosity and kindness in supporting this event.   

http://www.EQAO.ca


Mount Mary Trip 

2016/17 

On September 28th, we, the 

grade 8’s, left for our Mount 

Mary  retreat. The bus ride 

took a little longer than ex-

pected but when we finally 

got there it was worth the 

wait. The   retreat leaders 

were very welcoming and 

took us on a tour of the 

whole property. The weather 

was horrible but it didn’t 

stop us from having an 

amazing time. We roasted 

marshmallows and played 

manhunt in the dark on our 

first night. 

On day two, we went on a 4 

hour hike in the pouring 

rain. The scenery was gor-

geous. When got back we 

were soaked and tired. That 

night something magical 

happened as we connected 

with our faith…  

On our last day, we said 

goodbye to the retreat lead-

ers. On the ride back the bus 

broke down! While we were 

waiting for the new bus we 

started singing a campfire 

repeat-after-me song called 

There Was a Great Big 

Moose. When we got to 

school the whole school wel-

comed us back! The grade 

7’s made a sign for us.  We 

will never forget our en-

chanting experience at 

Mount Mary.  

Thank you to the people 

who made it special. We 

truly got closer not just as a 

class, but as a family. 

By Hannah H. & Katie S :) 

 

“Reading is to the 

Mind what  

Exercise is to the 

Body”  
- Joseph Addison 

I am Mrs. Brunt and I will 

be supplying for Mrs. 

Bechtel until Oct. 17th.  I 

have been at St. Agnes for 

two weeks now and I would 

like to thank everyone at St. 

Agnes for making me feel 

welcome and having me at 

your lovely school!  I am 

very pleased with all of the 

classes that have visited the 

library and am enjoying 

meeting and sharing stories 

with all of the students.   

I understand that many 

changes have been done to 

the library prior to my visit.  

Some of those changes in-

clude making the library 

more open and accessible to 

all students with large un-

obstructed windows letting 

in more light, new and low-

er shelf space for easier ac-

cess to books, comfortable 

bucket seats for reading 

and room to allow classes to 

utilize the library more col-

laboratively and effectively.   

Now that fall is here, I in-

vite all students to come to 

this welcoming space and 

browse the selection of fall 

books from thanksgiving 

tales to spooky stories for 

Halloween!  Can find what 

you’re looking for?  Just 

ask!   

Coming soon:  Scholastic 

book fair November 

10 to 16.  There will 

be more details to fol-

low. 

LIBRARY MATTERS 
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Intermediate Boys Baseball  
 

On September 17th, the intermediate boy’s baseball team 
competed at RIM Park.  The windy weather didn’t stop us 
from having lots of fun.  Our first game was some fierce 
competition. We battled hard with great defensive plays from 
Ryan on third base and Max on first base, making some 
incredible throws and catches. We saw superb relays in the 
outfield from Peter, Liam and Jon.  Our second game was even 
tougher competition. We again, had fantastic defence and 
only allowed in two runs. Great pop fly catches by Evan and 
Jonnie, and a stand up double from Reid simply weren’t 
enough to capture a win.  By game three our team was ready 
to have some fun! Our bats finally woke up and we had 
several hits out to the green.  Hunter and Landon helped the 
cause with line drive hits down the third base line, and of 
course who could forget the three run homerun from Alex! 
Great defensive plays behind the plate from Ben and some 
awesome first base catches from Connor made this game a 
whole lot of fun! Overall, the boys showed good 
sportsmanship and worked hard! Great Job Boys!!! 

 

-ÒÓȢ -ÏÎÁÈÁÎ ÁÎÄ -ÒȢ *ÏÈÎÓÔÏÎ 

/ƻ-9Ř WǳƴƛƻǊ {ƻŎŎŜǊ 
A huge congratulations goes out to the Co-Ed Junior Soccer Team who placed 1st in the 
tournament. With an exciting final championship game the mighty St. Agnes flames performed 
way beyond expectations. Cole and Tate’s goaltending kept us fighting in every game. Special 
recognition goes out to all the goal scorers; Kaelyn, Mathew E, Charlie, Dilan, Koko, Cristian, 
Andri, and Matthew S.  A big shout out to our over time penalty shot goals by Cristian and 
Mathew E! The teams’ hard work, sportsmanship and above all their spirit, made the day an 
overwhelming success. You all truly contributed to 
St. Agnes’ positive team atmosphere.  You were a 
pleasure to coach! We are proud of you! Thanks so 
much for all the parent volunteers and support. Way 
to go Flames!  

Mrs. Lazarevich and Ms. Poulin 



  5 

New Altar Servers are needed  

and the formation program will begin soon! 

Dear Parents/Guardians of students in Fourth Grade or higher: 

St. Agnes Parish is a vibrant community because parishioners of all 

ages are willing to share their time and talents with others. 

We would like to invite your children in grades 4 through 8 to 

become Altar Servers in their Parish. I would like to ask you to 

invite, encourage and allow to them to join in this ministry. It will 

take their time as well as your commitment, but what a beautiful way 

for your children to express their active participation in the life of the 

Church. 

As a parent of 4 children who were all altar servers in their younger 

years, I understand how difficult it is sometimes to get everyone 

dressed and out the door to Church. With an Altar Server in the family it may be the incentive 

your family needs to back into the routine of attending Mass regularly. 

Our plan is to begin Altar Server Training Sessions on Saturday, October 15 starting with Holy 

Mass at 9:00am and run until 11:30am.  Additional sessions will be held on Oct. 29th and 

November 5th.  Training sessions begin with Holy Mass, after which we will begin our instruction 

in this ministry. This will give your child a good chance to consciously attend and pay attention 

to Holy Mass. Session times may be adjusted if necessary. We will always make you aware as 

soon as possible when changes need to be made. 

After two Saturday sessions your child will be invited to participate at Holy Mass with more 

senior Servers in order to gain a better sense of this Ministry and to become comfortable with 

being present at the Altar. 

The desired outcome of the formation program is the preparation of effective Altar Servers who 

prayerfully and respectfully assist the Priest, the Deacon and the faithful during the celebration of 

Mass here at St. Agnes Church. Once officially installed as an Altar Server in mid-November, 

your child is welcome and encouraged to serve at Mass at St. Agnes Church and if they wish 

during Masses held in their School. 

As an added thought for you parents, our Parish is also in need of Adult Altar Servers, Lectors, 

Extra Ordinary Ministers of Communion and Ushers. Would you or another member of your 

family also be interested in assisting at Holy Mass? 

For more information, please call the Parish office or myself. 

 
st.agnesaltarservers@gmail.com 

Mrs. Marilynne Feeney’s phone 

519-569-1761.  

May the Lord continue to bless 

you and your family. 

Fr. Aleks Mazur and Mrs. Mari-

lynne Feeney  

mailto:st.agnesaltarservers@gmail.com

